THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, February 18, 2009

Place:


Jeff Olmstead’s, 15 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman
Marie MacDonald


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Walter Mills

Call to Order

Walter Mills, President, opened the meeting at 7:15 p.m.  Minutes from the January 21, 2009 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that 13 homeowners are now overdue as of the first quarter mailing.

· Two have been chronically overdue throughout 2008, and no payments have been made.  These accounts are in collection with Prestige Collection Agency.  Jeff spoke with the agency, and learned that Prestige contacts each homeowner monthly (phones have been disconnected, however).  The delinquent status is reported to credit rating agencies.

Later in February Jeff will start contacting the other overdue homeowners by phone, then send letters outlining next steps to those who remain in arrears.

The Board discussed moving $10,000 of the capital expenditure fund into a 1 year  CD with interest of 2.5% or better.  Jeff will research CD rates with Webster Bank and make the transfer if appropriate. After 2009, as future contributions are made to the fund (as required by each year’s budget), the board will consider transferring additional amounts to interest-bearing CDs to increase investment income for the association.
The Common’s tax return will be filed by our accountant, Steven Hintz, and he is in the process of preparing our audited financial statement for 2008 as well.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.  

Discussion

Walt handed out a list of CL&P light poles and numbers so that Marie can begin investigating transferring the bills to the town of Bloomfield.  Jeff confirmed that our current CL&P statement bills us for 16 poles, which appears to be the number for our 5 streets, and does not include the dozen light poles on Ryefield and Deerfield (town streets).

Walt put together a detailed report on water usage showing the frequency and number of minutes that each automatic sprinkler operated in the common areas and cul de sacs last year.  Some of the sprinkler schedules seemed excessive, and Dynamic said last year that those were the sites where mowing was difficult because the ground was too soggy.

Walt then proposed a reduced schedule for 2009, resulting in a 34% reduction in water usage.  That should produce about $850 in savings, at current water rates.  The Board agreed to the new watering schedule, and Walt will make sure the timers are adjusted when the system is turned on this Spring.  We will monitor the watering this summer and adjust them later if the reduced schedule isn’t providing enough irrigation.

Committee / vendor reports:  

Marie reported that plowing during a recent storm left a very wide bank of snow between the road and homeowners’ lawns, enough that reaching mailboxes was a problem.  She will contact Dynamic about plowing closer to the road edge.  She will also see whether they can use alternatives to salt on our streets, and whether the amount of sand can be reduced.

Patrick reported that he signed the contract for Bartlett Tree services for 2009.
New items:

Walt will contact the town about the sinkhole on Deerfield; it’s sinking again.

For our next quarterly mailing (which goes out in late March) the Board discussed including blurbs about the following issues:

· The 2009 tag sale dates and a call for volunteers

· Reminder about the Covenant Committee and any outside projects

· Save the Date for the summer concert at the town green

· Reminder about pet courtesy

· Highlight the water schedule for 2009 and what it saves

· Ask for volunteers for Spring planting in the common areas

· Notice about seeing bobcats in the neighborhood

The next meeting is March 18 at Walter Mills’s house, 32 Arrowwood Lane.  The April meeting will be held at Marie MacDonald’s house, 6 Timothy Lane, on April 15.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm
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